Rate Committee meeting was held on January 15, 2008. Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM. Present was Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Robert Stevens, James Tornatore, William Foster, Mertie Pozzi as Secretary to the board.

Minutes for December 10, 2007 meeting were approved with a motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Bob Stevens. Carried.

Discussion of letter to go to village residents concerning Capital Improvements and suggestions of changes. Scott Evans is willing to Chair the upcoming information meetings of the water system to be held on April 15th, 22nd, and 29th.

Discussion of water budget. Motion by Bill Foster to lower engineering fees to balance the water budget with the understanding that we use Capital Charges for engineering fees if needed. Seconded by Tom Evans. Carried.

Motion to go into Executive Session at 7:50 PM for financial reporting purposes by Bill Foster, Seconded by Bob Stevens. Carried. Returned to regular session at 7:55 PM.

Further discussion of water situation.

Next meeting February 19, 2008 - preparation of public meetings.

Meeting adjourned at 8:23 PM with a motion by Tom Evans, seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Mertie Pozzi

Clerk/Treasurer

